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to the secretariat of the Commission on Human Rights 

 The Government of Canada was a full participant in the Seminar on Treaties, Agreements 
and Other Constructive Arrangements between States and Indigenous Peoples, held in Geneva 
from 15 to 17 December 2003.  Our senior-level delegation made several presentations. 

 At the conclusion of the seminar, recommendations were presented by indigenous 
participants and experts.  Canada chose to present its own, separate set of recommendations.  It 
was Canada’s understanding that these recommendations would be included in the seminar 
report which would be sent to the Commission on Human Rights for consideration under item 15 
at its sixtieth session. 

 The Permanent Mission has now been advised that, for technical reasons, it was not 
possible for the Canadian recommendations to be attached to the report on the seminar 
(E/CN.4/2004/111).  Consequently, I have the honour to request officially that they be circulated 
separately to members of the Commission on Human Rights and issued with an appropriate 
United Nations document number for consideration under item 15.  You will find attached* 
copies of these recommendations, in both English and French. 

 (Signed): Paul MEYER 
  Ambassador 
  Permanent Representative 

                                                 
*  Reproduced in the annex as received, in the languages of submission only. 
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